Town of Hammond
Board Meeting Minutes
December 9, 2024

The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, December 9, 2024, at the Hammond
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E.

Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

The agenda was approved motion by Miller/Anderson second.

The bills and payments were approved; motion by Anderson/Wynveen second.

Minutes from November 11, 2024 regular meeting were approved: motion by Aune/Anderson second.

Treasures report for November was approved: motion by Anderson/Aune second.

$753.65 Interest on checking

$68.39 Interest on savings

$225,512.91 Check Book balance

$429,334.73 Savings balance

$5,698.52 Park fund
$13,675.07 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills
$19,710.60 Impact Fee Account

Recycle Report: Busy, all good.

Planning Commission; Reviewed CSM for Robert Rivard
Large group was present to voicing concerns/complaints/solutions regarding Solor farm proposed for the Town.
Discussed uses for the ARPA money.

Agenda:
Rivard CSM —approved, motion by Wynveen/Aune second.
ARPA Funds — Approved the ARPA funds; motion by Anderson/Aune second

Roads: Bridge inspections completed by the county. The bridge on 200% 2" bridge south of J. The county wants to fix the
culverts, fill with cement at a cost of $8000 this amount is eligible for 50/50 payment.

Chair: Paul talked about the residents at the planning meeting and some of their concern/questions about the Solor farm.
He contacted the WTA lawyers concerning this and there is nothing we as a Town can do. It is in the hands of the Public
Utility commission.

Public Comment: There were a couple of residents (Carrie Been and Robert Rivard) present to discuss the Autumn Wood

proposed development. They are concerned about water quality, traffic and speed. Paul explained that at this time it is
only a concept plan, they should attend the planning meeting where there will be more on this topic.

Next meeting scheduled for January 13, 2024
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/Miller second.

Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins



